
 

 

 
Part I 
Item No:4(a) 
For Decision 

 
WELWYN HATFIELD COUNCIL 
SPECIAL COUNCIL – 9 JANUARY 2017 
 
Recommendations from Special Cabinet 9 January 2017:- 
 
Future Garden Waste Collection 
 
The Cabinet has agreed on 9 January 2017 to the introduction of a charge for the 
existing garden waste collection service. 
 
Cabinet recommends to the Council: 
 
(1) To approve a one-off capital budget of £100,000 required for the implementation 

of changes to the waste collection system and that this be added to the 2016/17 
capital programme. 

 
(2) To set the charge for the garden waste collection service at £35 per annum for 

the first bin per property and at £60 per annum for the second bin per property, 
commencing in the new financial year 2017/18. 
 

(3) To delegate authority to the Executive Director (Resources, Environment and 
Cultural Services) in consultation with the Executive Member (Environment) to 
make any consequential amendments to the Waste Management Plan and any 
other council policies necessary to implement the new garden waste collection 
system. 


